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SMCC EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING
MINUTES
September 30, 2013
Note: For brevity, last names are abbreviated, and speakers are identified in parenthesis.
The incoming Southern Maryland Corvette Club (SMCC) Executive Board met at Lenny's restaurant, at 6:30pm, to discuss the direction and goals for the club.  Attendees included the following: President Tom Santangelo, Vice-President Chris LaQuay, Secretary Patrice Hopkins, Treasurer Susie Mendoza, and outgoing President/incoming Membership Chair Ben Mendoza.

Tom S. called the meeting to order at 6:45pm and led the Pledge of Allegiance.  He outlined his goals and ideas for the club, especially bringing back past members who are no longer active or affiliated with the club.
Below were the topics of discussion:
REACHING OUT TO PAST MEMBERS

· Action(s):  
· Tom S. and Chris L. will collaborate on calling past presidents and members.
· Patrice H. will reach out to Scott Dailey to ask to rejoin.
WEBSITE
· It is important to get the website going. Look at Richmond Corvette Club as an example.  Once we have website, we need to contact other clubs and ask them to add our link to their website.  Also, we can add links for Digital Corvettes, Corvette Forum, etc.) 

· Potential website creator/administrator: Rick Davis.  Alternative choice:  Ben’s coworker; the person would need data for the members. (Ben M.)
· Susie suggested we reach out to Rick and ask for a date the website might be published. 
· Facebook (FB) page is another means of marketing the club while waiting for website to be built. (Patrice H.)  
· Tom S. and Susie M. expressed personal concerns about FB, such as privacy, having little time in checking email already, and not being familiar with the use of FB.  Club members have the same concerns.
· Ben M. agreed to FB page as a good and current means of communication to members; would be easy in uploading of club photos.
· After Patrice H. explained the appropriate uses of FB and benefits of a larger network and exposure Tom S. suggested Patrice H. create a test page and help educate and show the club members how to use it after the next meeting. 
· Action(s):  
· Chris L. will contact Rick to follow up on his commitment to creating the website, decision to go forward with Go Daddy, and timeline for completion (Ben).  Tom S. suggested November as a timeline. 
· Patrice H. will create a FB page and give a demo to the club after the next meeting.
BYLAWS
· Tom S. gave the history of the club (social vs. more formally operated). We used to have a bylaw chair (Brian Katafiaz).   
· Executive board needs to read the bylaws and see if anything sticks out (Tom S.) 

· Patrice questioned the formality of the bylaws – do we still need them? Do we have to be strict?  Responses:  Keep it simple (Susie M.).  The club should be flexible (Tom S.).
· Identity of the club is important, and we do not want to take away from that (Tom S.).  This is a driving club (Ben M.), and the club should be fun (Chris L.).  The club does not only have to be fun, but we could still give to charity (Susie M.).
· At the next board meeting, we to determine what bylaws should be emphasized or de-emphasize.  (Tom S.)
· Action(s):  
· Homework:  Executive board members will review the bylaws and note suggestions by the next board meeting.
SCHOLARSHIP/VISITING THE TECH CENTER
· Should we continue the scholarship? (Tom S.)  

· Re-visit the tech center as we did in the past; maybe if we should offer smaller scholarship (Susie M).
· Continue with the scholarship – it benefitted the past recipient who is still pursuing college degree (Patrice).  

· Additionally, the club used to show the cars to the tech center and give history of Corvette (Tom S.).

· Frequency of visits to the Tech Center were discussed:  Once a month (Ben); quarterly (Tom); spring and fall (Susie).

· Need to consider a fundraiser to replenish treasury if we are going to continue scholarship.  (Susie) 

· Action(s):  
· Ben M. is going to contact the Tech Center (should include Event Chair Mike Doncevic).  
· Present ideas to the club at the next meeting.

VACANCIES
· Club chairman, Merchandise, Scholarship, Bylaw chair need to be filled (Tom S.).  Susie suggested John Williamson (former educator) as the Scholarship Chair and Brenda as Merchandise Chair.
· Action(s):  
· Susie M. will reach out to John Williamson. 
· Ben M. will contact Brenda.
MEETING LOCATION  
· Next meeting:  Moved to October 21st  (not October 14th) (Ben).

· Questions on location availability and POC was discussed:  Who do we contact if there are date changes?  (Chris L.) How was the location established? (Tom S).
· There was a handshake in the past; if the club participated in local events, the room was available for club meetings (Ben M.).  We do not want to lose the location (Chris L).

· Ben has the key to the building.

· Action(s):  Tom S. will contact Billy Higgs for the POC.   
TRANSFER OF CLUB INFORMATION
· Tom S. needs club information; Ben will transfer a disc to Tom S. 
· Also, need to transfer/update names on the PNC bank account (Susie M.).  Required for the change:  A copy of the minutes to the bank and a letter stating who will be deleted from and added to the account.  Each board member needs to go into PNC to sign the form (a copy of your driver’s license is required for the file).
· Action(s):  
· Ben M. will provide a disc of club information to Tom.
· Susie M. will submit copy of minutes and letter to PNC Bank.
· Board members need complete the appropriate form at PNC Bank, after the minutes are submitted.
TREASURY AUDIT

· Need to establish audit committee, not including the treasurer due to conflict of interest.  (Tom S.)  
· Action(s):  Susie M. will set up the date with audit committee (Brenda and Bill Gilligan prior to the Oct 21st meeting).
DISCOUNTS  
· Winegardner – must show membership card (Ben M.)
· Tom S. mentioned National Corvette of America but not sure it was for discounts.
· Action(s):  Ben M. will bring the information to the next club meeting.
CLUB BROCHURES/OTHER MEMORABILIA
· Discussed decals (designed by Chris L.), brochures, and other memorabilia.  Ben and Susie M. have a supply of flags, wine glasses and long-sleeved shirts.  The board is considering having a consistent shirt for the club, decals and other memorabilia.
· Action(s):  Ben M. will provide Tom with the draft brochure and bring merchandise to next club meeting.
RECRUITMENT/MEMBERSHIP

· Action(s):  Ben M. will be in charge of recruiting membership; he received the information from Vince Merz.
EVENTS

· Below are events that are a staple for the club that we plan to continue:

· Arby's every Wed. - ends in about a month
· Gas ‘n Gos
· Veteran’s Day parade

· Christmas party (Ben and Susie M. volunteered hosting the party at the Mendoza household if another location could not be determined.  It was successful last year; Chris L. enjoyed the intimacy of a member’s home as the venue)
· Spring Fling 
· Beach Party on the Square

· Valentine’s Day Brunch cruise (previously held at Captain’s Table; Susie suggested Rod & Reel in Chesapeake Beach, MD – go early)

· Potential future events:

· Tech Center visits during the spring and fall while students are in school (Susie M.)

· Skyline Drive (fall colors/change of leaves) (Ben M.) 

· Sponsor a100-mile cruise (Ben M.)

· Car Show:  This subject is tabled until we have a larger membership and better participation from club members. (Tom S.)

· Poker runs (Tom S.)  
· Auction idea (i.e. ornaments as in the past Christmas events)  

· Do a rally/caravan next year for the 20th anniversary at the National Corvette Museum in Bowling Green, KY to be held August 28, 2014 (Chris L.)
· Tom S. mentioned Blarney House.
· Action(s):  
· Tom S. is to send out ideas to the board members (wants to make our club to be a fun club to go to). Board members will also brainstorm on ideas.
PUBLICATIONS

· Southern Maryland Online -  Tom S. asked Susie M. to keep email address associated with the site since Ben M. will be Membership Chair. 
· Action(s):  Susie M. to update/maintain the SMCC ad on Southern Maryland online (Ben M. receives the e-mails).
INTERFACE WITH CLUBS

· Tom suggested interfacing with Southern Knights, Rods and Classics, and Quad C (Charles County Corvette Club)

· Action(s):  Ask Mike Doncevic to interface with the above clubs or others.
DELEGATION OF RESPONSIBILITIES
· Members like to attend, but do not want to do the work (Susie M.)

· The club should be fun – simply put (Chris L). 

MERCHANDISE/INVENTORY/CORRESPONDENCE
· We need a chair for merchandise and need to brainstorm what we can do with it (Tom S.)

· Ben suggested the club has vehicle/windshield stickers (which were designed by Chris L.)

· We need to figure out what we want, the quantity, and advertise it (Susie M.)  
· Keep in mind there might be a lot of merchandise left over because not everyone is a member (Chris L).
· Market/wear at events (i.e. The staff at the Corvette Museum wore the same color for events). (Tom S.)
· Action(s):  Ben M. to ask Brenda if she would like to be the merchandise chair
MEETINGS  
· Tom S. plans to run the meeting the same as before – will open up with the Pledge of Allegiance.  He will also send out an agenda (asks the board to critique as necessary)
· Chris L. stresses that we (board and members) reply to the emails sent by club members.
· Include something fun, i.e. tech night, trivia questions, (Tom S.) and –birthdays like previous secretary (Patrice H.)
· Board members are to let fellow board members know if they are unable to make any meetings (Tom S). 
· Action(s):  
· Agenda to be prepared and distributed by Tom S.

· Patrice H. to provide minutes in advance of the meeting.

INSURANCE

· Action(s):  We need to schedule a meeting with Tammy Gladstone to revisit the scope and the need for the insurance policy. 
Meeting was adjourned at 8:40pm.
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